Thursday, November 04, 2004


Letter of recommendation for Nicole Williams:

Nicole Williams was one of the top students in the Visual Basic class I taught during the fall semester of 2002 at UNI.  This class is an elective at UNI meant for students from other disciplines, but many computer science majors and minors often take it too.  I taught one section of the class that fall.  Nicole was ranked 6th out of 44 students.  When MIS (Management and Information Systems) and CS (Computer Science) or CIS (Computer Information Systems) are excluded from the rankings, Nicole was ranked 1st in the class out of 33 students.  Nicole was one of the few sophomores in the class, which was made up primarily of seniors and juniors.  This makes her accomplishment in the Visual Basic programming class even more remarkable.

The quality of Nicole’s homework was excellent.  I also had the opportunity to observe students during the weekly lab meeting of the course.  The type of discipline, planning and attention to detail that is needed to perform complicated tasks and projects with unfamiliar computer software is a good indication of how successful a student might be in other college or graduate school courses.  Nicole exhibits as high a level of achievement in her lab work that an instructor could hope for.

Nicole’s attendance and class citizenship/participation were also excellent.  She was a very pleasant and talented student to work with.  She seemed to always have an excellent attitude in the classroom or the computer lab.

I highly recommend you consider accepting Nicole as a graduate student in your program.  She will be a great graduate student and can have a fine career in statistics or biostatistics!

Sincerely yours,

Mark Jacobson

Computer Science instructor

